Police Department

Village of McCook
Mario DePasquale
5000 S. Glencoe Ave. McCook, lllinois, 60525 708.447.1234 Fax 708.447.1420 Chief of Police
To Whom It May Concern, April 30, 2020

RE: Law Enforcement Camera Grant Act Annual Report

The following information is provided as an annual report pursuant to the Law Enforcement
Camera Grant Act.

e The McCook Police Department received six (6) cameras.
» All six (6) cameras were installed in department vehicle and are still in use.
e Review Process by Supervisors:

o At regular intervals, the supervisors shall conduct a check on officers under
their supervision to ensure that each officer is using the camera system
pursuant to department policy regarding when the MVRS system shall be
activated.

o Supervisors that become aware of potential policy or rules violations
pertaining to the use of the camera system shall review any such recordings
without delay.

o Supervisors shall review any recordings that may contain information related
to any complaints against an officer.

o Supervisors shall notify the Chief of Police if misconduct or possible
misconduct is identified on any recording.

» An electronic document was created with information pertaining to criminal, traffic, and
ordinance offenses where video recordings were flagged and/or used in a court
proceeding. That document will be attached to the email sent with this letter.

If there are any questions regarding this information, please do not hesitate to contact me at
708-447-1234 or depasquale@villageofmccook.org

Respectfully submitted,

/C/

Mario DePasquale, Chief of Police




